
Monthly Stonecreek Men’s Club Board Meeting 

July 6, 2022 

 

In Attendance: Mike Colbert, Steve Laven, Al Kulvinskas, Ken Harder, Bill Fay, 

Jeff Rasmussen, George Hazlett 

Mike called the meeting to order at 11:50. 

Mike asked Jeff to give the treasurer’s report. As of 7/1/22 we have a balance of 

$9,940.60 with 77 checks totaling $1,652.85 outstanding leaving a book balance of 

$8287.75, an increase of about $40 from last month. We had about $200 less in 

outstanding checks this month. Mike thanked Jeff for the report 

Mike asked Ken to give his membership report. We had 1 new member join and 1 

person renew giving the club a total of 184 members. The highest number of 

members we have ever had. Ken then brought up giving new members in July and 

August a credit for their first tournament as the pay for a full year but only get 3 

months of membership benefits, because they can join in October and get 15 

months of membership. Ken made a motion to approve the policy, Mike seconded 

and the board approved it. Mike thanked Ken for his work on membership. 

Steve brought up that Stonecreek has a Black/Silver tee combo that is 5400 yards 

and suggested Silver tee players should use that set of tees as that distance is more 

in line with what other courses have their forward tees at as opposed to all Silver 

tees, which is 5000 yards. 

Bill brought up encouraging the high handicappers to play from the silver tees, 

again and suggested having a tournament from the silver tees so some players 

would see what it is like. Al brought up the idea of a tournament where you can 

only use 4 clubs. So the board decided to have a 4 club tournament from the silver 

tees. Steve then suggested that since it would be a fun tournament that we should 

consider making it a better ball tournament. The board voted to have a 4 club better 

ball tournament from the silver tees on August 31. 

Steve told the board he will have another 4-round tournament starting July 20 that 

will run until September 7. This will give members 8 weeks and 6 regular 

tournaments to get their 4 rounds in. Details will be out soon. 



Steve brought up the current COVID policy which is you are out 2 Wednesdays 

and felt that since the CDC changed its policy maybe we should revisit our policy. 

The board will look into that policy. 

Mike said he would check with Falcon Dunes to see if we could play there while 

Stonecreek is being over seeded. 

Mike adjourned the meeting at 12:40. 

Submitted by Steve Laven 

July 8, 2022 


